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Clerk’s Office Opening Hours: 

Mon & Fri  9.30am – 12pm 

Wed 9.30am – 4pm 

Halling Community Centre 

01634 241551 

hallingclerk@btconnect.com 

Bill Swan, Clerk 

Parish Council Meetings 
Everyone welcome to attend 

 

9
th

 June - Jubilee Hall – 7.30pm 

8
th

 July-  Community Centre – 7.30pm 

8
th

 Sept  - Jubilee Hall – 7.30pm 

HALLING VIEW 

 

 

there to keep down the growth of grass as it’s 

difficult to cut mechanically.  The village gets some 

income from the arrangement.   

 

Hopefully, Mr Owen who owns the fenced area on 

the right hand side of the Marsh path will be able to 

move  forward with his plans to keep retired horses 

on his land after the terrible flooding he encountered 

last year. 

 

With the Marsh being grazed again (until 31
st

October), I ask that pet owners – please – to keep 

their dogs on leads and well under control near cattle 

and not to disturb them in any way.  Can I also 

remind parents with small children to take extra care 

on the Marsh footpaths at all levels of the river. 

 

An Officer of Medway Council was at the 13
th

 May 

meeting to listen to parishioners’ views on the issues 

of parking and speeding in the village.  A map of 

most of our extended village was made available so 

that problem areas could be highlighted.  It will be 

sent to Medway Council for their consideration. 

 

Please do attend Parish Council Meetings – the next 

one is Tuesday 9
th

 June at the Jubilee Hall in Upper 

Halling.  The Council will welcome your questions 

and suggestions for making Halling an even better 

place to live. 
George WenhamGeorge WenhamGeorge WenhamGeorge Wenham

Chair Chair Chair Chair ––––    Halling Parish CouncilHalling Parish CouncilHalling Parish CouncilHalling Parish Council

Hello everyone.   

As I come to office, I need to say a big “thank you” 

to Sally Brady, our (sadly) retired Chair, for all the 

dedicated and hard work she did over the past year.  

It was a year of achievement and personal trial.  Her 

inspired example will be built on.  Sally is a very 

hard act to follow. 

 

I apologise to everyone who was at the somewhat 

chaotic meeting on 13
th

 may.  I was thrust into 

office unexpectedly, the Agenda was long, 

complicated and contentious, and the public made 

forcibly many points that concerned them post-

election.  It was a hard lesson learnt for me and I 

will do better as Chair. 

 

Many congratulations to Matt Fearn, one of our 

Parish Councillors on being elected to Medway 

Council to represent Cuxton and Halling.  Onwards 

and upwards, Matt! 

 

Cattle are coming back on to the Marsh.  After a 

year of repair and regeneration following the tidal 

surge of December 2013, grazing will be allowed 

until the end of October this year.  The cattle will be 

kept to the south/Maximillian side of the Marsh, 

while the less obstructed north side will be mown 

for silage.  I am aware that some people would 

prefer not to have cattle at all, but they have grazed 

the marshes for many decades and we need them 

HALLNG PARISH COUNCIL 
__________________________ 
Lower Ward: 
Councillor Les Hitchcock 
Councillor Chris Herbert 
Councillor Andy Simpson 
Councillor Bob Morton 
Councillor Jenny Robinson 
Councillor Richard Thorne 
 
Upper Ward 
Councillor Matt Fearn 
Councillor George Wenham 
Councillor Trevor Reynolds 
 
North Ward 
Councillor Sally Brady 
Councillor Mark Joy 

______________________ 
  www.halling-pc.co.uk 

NOTICE 

Please be aware that thieves 

are operating in our cemetery 

area.  Wreaths & plants are 

being stolen from graves. 

If anyone has any knowledge of 

who is involved please inform 

the Parish Council on 01634 

241551, Rev Knight on 01634 

717134 or ring Medway Police 

direct. 

NOTICE 

 

The Parish Council and Police 

have been notified of anti-

social behaviour in and around 

the youth shelter in the lower 

rec.  If this continues, the 

Parish Council will have no 

option but to remove the 

shelter altogether.   
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If there is a God, why does he 

allow suffering? 
 

All of us have gone through suffering one way or 

another. We are surrounded by it. We have 

recently seen the devastation of those earthquakes 

that have crushed Nepal. We hear so often of 

murders committed by cold-blooded killers, and 

of rapists who seek to satisfy their pursuit of 

pleasure at the expense of defenceless people. We 

all have witnessed and experienced the bitterness 

of suffering, pain and even death; yet something 

in us tells us that there is something just not right. 

 

So, yes, we can say: “God, why don't you do 

anything about it?” Let’s imagine just for a 

moment that we could tell God what to do. Where 

would we start? “Get rid of the terrorists, 

murderers, rapists and paedophiles. Life without 

them would be much better.” Well, even then the 

world would still not be perfect, would it? How 

about also getting rid of drug dealers, thieves and 

adulterers? But we would still need to carry on! 

How about if God would get rid of the liars, the 

gossips, the selfish and the unkind too? Oh dear! 

that is actually me! 

  

The issue here is that when we ask God to get rid 

of suffering, we are actually asking him to get rid 

of us! Not only do we suffer, but we also cause an 

awful lot of suffering too. Think about it: we lie 

to get our own way; we gossip about people 

around us and delight at their expense; and we 

care less about others around us, in order to 

satisfy our own selfish motives. 

  

The Bible tells us that one day God will indeed do 

away with all suffering and give justice to all who 

are guilty of causing suffering and who sin 

against him. However, the Bible also explains that 

God is delaying that day, so that we can come to 

realise that we are part of the problem and ask if 

there is a way to be saved. 

 

You see, God is not oblivious to suffering. He 

knows exactly what you and I are going  through 

when we suffer. God himself suffered when he 

lived on earth as a man in the person of his Son, 

Jesus Christ. Even though Jesus lived a perfect 

life without any sin, he died an 

excruciating death on a cross to save us from our 

sins. Jesus explained many times his own 

mission by saying that he came to give his life as 

a ransom for many (Mark 10:45). All the justice 

we deserve for all of our lying, stealing, cheating 

etc. has been paid for on the cross. God's justice 

is satisfied and his mercy is available to us. God 

shows his love for us in that while we were still 

sinners, Christ died for us (Romans 5:8). 

 

Even though suffering is around me, the 

knowledge that God is with me through difficult 

times is what keeps me going. I now live in the 

hope of the promise that one day I will live with 

him in a world with no more suffering, pain and 

death, because of what Jesus has done on the 

cross and at his resurrection. This living hope is 

powerful. 

  

The space is limited to write about this very 

emotional subject. But why not come and visit 

us? At the chapel you will find people like you, 

who have gone through suffering, and some who 

are still suffering now. Not only will you find a 

place were we will endeavour to help you 

practically if you are in need, but you’ll find that 

we’ll want to listen to you and answer any 

questions you might have, and also pray and help 

you through your problems. 

  

Do you know of anyone who is going through 

difficulties – perhaps depression, suicidal 

thoughts, or even difficulty in making ends meet? 

Feel free to get in touch. I'd love to hear from 

you. 

 

Praying for the eternal good of Halling. 

Pastor Kevin Félix-Hollington 

5 Vicarage Road, 

M: 07868 182423 

hallingbaptist.org.uk 
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       Cllr Jenny Robinson, Halling Parish Council 
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Halling Association have recently funded re-painted of the cemetery gates 

 

  BEFORE AFTER 

On Being Bored 
Once upon a time, I was inveigled into going to the 

opera.  It was so boring! It went on for four hours! The 

seats were uncomfortable.  You couldn’t see very well.  

The words were in German, which I don’t understand at 

all.  I suppose the music was all right, but there was far 

too much of it! 

 

So I fidgeted and moved around and engaged my 

neighbours in conversation.  If I wasn’t enjoying myself, 

I didn’t see why anyone else should enjoy him or herself.  

In fact, I took out my resentment at being there by 

spoiling the opera for the other people who actually 

seemed to like it. 

 

No, actually I didn’t.  Although I was bored and 

uncomfortable for four hours, I tried to keep still and I 

was quiet for the whole time! It was a question of good 

manners whatever I thought of the experience myself.  

What is more, on the bus home with the person who 

invited me and paid for my ticket, I tried hard not to spoil 

his enjoyment of the evening by telling him what I really 

thought of it, insofar as I could avoid doing so without 

actual lying in response to his eager questions. 

 

So I find it hard to understand what sometimes happens 

at christenings and weddings and even funerals.  You 

don’t have to have your children christened or get 

married in church or have a Christian funeral.  So I 

presume that people who do choose to do these things 

think that they are doing something meaningful.  Quite 

often, however, other people present, their guests, seem 

to think that it is all a bit of a bore and talk through all the 

sacred parts of the service, move around and generally 

show no sensitivity to those for whom what we are doing 

is very important and extremely precious.  I have never 

forgotten the young man chatting to his mates on his 

mobile throughout his father’s funeral service.  I should 

have thought that good manners and courtesy would 

make people want to respect both the immediate family 

of the person being baptised, the couple getting married 

or the deceased, and the people who come to Church 

regularly, faithfully and frequently. 

Without them, there would be no Church to christen 

children or to bless couples getting married or to pray 

for the bereaved.  If a christening or a wedding or a 

funeral really matters, surely we should behave with 

respect.  On the other hand, if we think it is all 

meaningless and we really don’t want to be there, maybe 

we should leave it to those who do care to attend the 

service and just turn up later for the food and drink. 

 

Don’t get me wrong.  Every sincere seeker is welcome 

in Church.  We know that the way we do things may be 

unfamiliar to people and we’re relaxed about people 

being unsure what is expected of them and doing things 

differently from the way we usually do them.  We do 

understand that children may not always understand 

enough to behave well.  We’ve all been children and 

many of us have had children.  But, surely adults, even 

if they don’t really want to be there, could respect those 

of us who do and, indeed, respect God, Whom we are 

asking to bless our families and our friends on these 

occasions. 

 

Like me at the opera, we could try to sit still and remain 

quiet.  Christenings are only one quarter the length of 

Der Rosenkavalier and weddings and funerals are 

usually less than that.  It also occurs to me that, had I 

really tried to pay attention to the opera, I might have 

discovered why it means so much to some other people, 

who are perhaps more perceptive than I am.  Roger 

Knight, Rector of Cuxton & Halling. 
 

 

Roger Knight 

Rector of Cuxton & Halling 

The Rectory, 6, Rochester Road 
Cuxton, Rochester 
 Kent, ME2 1AF 

01634 717134 
 roger@cuxtonandhalling.org.uk 

http://www.cuxtonandhalling.org.uk 
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-------------------------------------- 

On 25
th
 April some of our members enjoyed an Activity Day at Lower Grange 

Farm.  Some of the activities included: Climbing, Archery, Zorbing, Sumo 

Wrestling amongst others.  Everyone had a good time, as the pictures show. 
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HALARA QUIZ TEAM 

winning the Kentara Quiz 

Shield April 2015 

HALARA WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL THE SUPPORTERS IN THE VILLAGE 

AND THEIR FRIENDS AND FAMILY FOR US BEING ABLE TO PRESENT A 

CHEQUE TO MOTOR NEURONE DISEASE ASSOCATION FOR 

£2,000 ON 24
th

 APRIL 2015 
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Why we should listen to the voices of our 

children... 
It’s often been said that ‘children should be seen and not heard’ but in today’s society where it’s reasonable to 

assume that every child matters, their views are an important factor on how tomorrow’s world could be shaped 

and thereby instilling in them a pride in their community and consequently, the world around them.   

Therefore, when Sustrans and Kent Community Rail Partnership spoke to our Year 6 children at Halling School 

on how they could improve the overall look of Halling railway station, they were met with such an enthusiastic 

tidal wave of intense interest that they were surely taken somewhat by surprise.   

Nevertheless, these sturdy entrepreneurs set about their tasks with due diligence and focused entirely on the 

refurbishment and improvement of the train station.  Groups designed and presented their ideas to the railway 

partnership who were so impressed by their thoughts and discussions that  they were consequently invited to 

Maidstone Town Hall to further consolidate and enlarge on their ideas.   

Following this meeting in March, another meeting took place on Wednesday 22
nd

 April when the following 

improvements were discussed, some of which have already been implemented:- 

 

• The refurbishment of the bridge will take place during the years 2015/16 

• The lights and cable have been fixed on the station approach 

• Pot holes have been filled in 

• A ticket machine will be installed within a few months 

• Station signs will be replaced in the near future 

• There has been a call for a group called ‘The Friends of Halling Station’ to be implemented. 

The children have demonstrated that their energy and drive can make a difference to the community and which, 

when added to the experience of  those individuals who have the knowledge and understanding of procedures 

and funding, any project can certainly make inroads into making our town and environment a better place.  

Long live these initiatives!      (Fay Cordingley) 

 

 

 

 

Halling Primary School 

Howlsmere Close 

Halling, Kent, ME2 1ER 

Tel:01634 240258 

Fax:01634 241552 

Email:office@halling.meday.sch.uk 

 

www.halling.medway.dbprimary.com 

Diary Dates:  

 

SPORTS DAY KS I & II 

10
th

 June 15 

 

Reserved Sports day if increment weather 

(notification will be pinned on school gates) 

17
th

 June 

 

 

STAFF TRAINING DAY 

13 June 

 

SCHOOL FINISHES 

Thursday 23 July 2015 
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HALLING’S MARSHES AND FOOTPATHS 

 

IN THE WOODS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PLOUGH PATH 

Another resident’s concern about low branches at the top of the Plough Path could have been easily remedied, but Lafarge 

Tarmac – the land owner – prefers to and will do the cutting. 

 

 

  

One of the problems of writing for a periodical – Halling View – is that the most 

pleasurable and immediate sights are reported too late to be shared better. It’s May now, 

but, by the time you read this, the wonderful spreads of bluebells (as pictured) alongside 

our footpaths in the woods on the crests of the North Downs will be gone. Such carpeting 

of the woodland floors – with all the colours of campion, violets, primroses, cowslips, 

wood anemones and more – is complemented by the vivid yellow of fields of rape, and the 

pink and white blossom of cherry and May trees. It’s a glorious time of year that goes too 

quickly. Resolve to get out more, get out sooner, and walk more footpaths! 

UPPER HALLING 
 
The footpath that cuts off the corner at the top right of Vicarage Road to Pilgrims Road poses problems.  As  soon as repairs are made to the 

wire fence that is concealed by bushes, the security fence – all usual warning notices on it – is broken down again. The gap provides a steep way 

down to the Blue Lake for swimming – and more. Of course, swimming in deep and very cold water is notoriously dangerous, and it is 

trespass on Redrow property. 

 

MARSH FOOTPATHS 
 
With the drier weather and work done to make walking easier, it is now a pleasure to make the round of the riverside footpath RS319 and the 

recently won back RS320 across Halling’s marshes. Quite like old times! Deep, ankle-twisting indentations of hooves – on a section of path 

now fenced off from cattle - are slowly ironing out by the land settling, and the broader tread of many dog walkers. Please replace the loops over 

the gates (to keep cattle entering and churning up paths), and please lower the lifting bars on stiles after use. The bars are installed to the height 

they are as a legal requirement to contain cattle. The brambles and blackthorn are advancing: please remember to take secateurs before you 

remember your dog! Every little snip helps. And a big ‘thank you’ to dog owners who do clear up after their pets. 

A slow start has been made to opening up another path – in effect a continuation of the RS320 – that used to take the high ground from the stile 

just beyond the marsh gate right round to the Maximillian Road entrance. I can use my chainsaw for tree-like growth, but what I need, please, is 

someone with a petrol-driven cutter – more than a strimmer – to help me get through some dense and ‘springy’ thickets.  

 
Some words of caution. Please keep to the footpaths, especially those marked Private Land/Keep to the Path. Some walkers have been seen on 

the fields that belong to Kent Wildfowlers (KWCA): one walker – ignoring advice – caused a damaging stampede in 2013 with his dog off its 

lead. Footpath RS320 that crosses KWCA land – and was promptly barbed-wired off when KWCA made the land purchase – had been a public 

footpath for as long as anyone can remember. After HPC’s eight (!) year legal battle, the Government Inspector’s ruling was that the path had to 

be opened up again to the public, and that it is definitive. It will be shown on the next published Ordnance Survey map. One Wildfowler 

admitted after the event that things should have been settled earlier with a handshake, and at less cost to KWCA.  In the end, there was no love 

lost on either side: KWCA are very likely to prosecute if you stray from the paths and are caught. 

 

PATH TO WHITTINGS FARM 
 
The slow process continues to get a permissive path that will link the bottom of the Plough Path and Whittings Farm. The Plough Path crosses 

the ever increasingly busy A228, a dangerous road crossing that could cost lives. There is a definitive path to the left in the direction of a bridge 

crossing for Cemetery Road and the High Street: it makes so much sense to have a path to the right in the Snodland direction to keep pedestrians 

safe and off the road.  Lafarge Tarmac and Medway Borough are the only two land owners, and Medway see no problems. Rightly, the concerns 

of the two tenant farmers, Messrs West and Lingham, need to be addressed before the gate at the Whittings Farm end is unlocked and – 

hopefully – a kissing-gate is installed in its place. For the moment, the decision is with the Property Manager of Lafarge. Stop press: A message 

just in from Lafarge Tarmac suggests a ‘yes’, but there are conditions to be met regarding fencing off a farmer’s field and installing gates at both 

ends to prevent access by motorcycles. It has to be a matter for the next HPC meeting on 9th June. 

Barry Barnes 

bar.bar@btinternet.com  

FOOTPATH LINK TO CAM PATH 
Less glamorous work on local footpaths has been along the path that links Hanes Dene 

(off Vicarage Road) and the Cam Path. I much appreciated the help of Mr Allan Bryant 

of 21 Vicarage Road who willingly removed a fallen tree that had obstructed the link-

path and had crashed against and damaged his fence. I had been unwilling to chainsaw 

the tree without his permission. This completed work has enabled the disabled husband 

of lady (who had asked the HPC for help) who lives nearby to walk the path with 

greater ease. Way down the glamorous-scale was the removal of a disgraceful number 

of dark green bags of gathered dog droppings. By the time you read this, there should 

be a dog litterbin in place for the deposit of such bags at the Hanes Dene end of the 

path. For the moment, high visibility tape is to be put in place along a part of the path to 

stop people from slipping into a gaping hole left by an uprooted tree at the very end of 

Mr Bryant’s garden. 
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           HALLING FOOTBALL CLUB  
Email: hallingfc@yahoo.co.uk 

Facebook: Halling FC 

The Club have just finished their first season in Division Four of 

the Medway Messenger Sunday League. 

After winning 14 games, drawing 3 and losing 3, Halling finished 

in a respectable third place, which may lead to promotion (unable to confirm prior to 

publication). Halling also reached a semi-final of one of the cup competitions. 

Congratulations to Lewis Dartnell (Managers player of the year), Louis Mcleod 

(Committees player of the year), Matt Bristow (Homeward Bound player of the year) 

& also to Matt Burgess (Fans players of the year) on their end of season awards. 

 

Congratulations to all those associated with Halling FC and good luck next season. 

Cllr Mark Joy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Halling Historical Society 

presents a diary for 2015: 

 

 

18th June 2015 

A talk on Ship towing and 

salvage at sea and On the  

River Thames 

By Captain Brian a Briggs 

 

 

20th August 2015-02-25 

A Wealden Woman’s War 

By Penny Harris 

 

 

15th October 2015 

A talk on Dickens and 

Medway 

By Mr Jeremy Clarke 

 

 

17th December 2015 

A talk on the History of 

the Royal Variety 

performance 

By Mr Dean Caston 
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ANYONE WISHING TO ADVERTISE 

IN THE NEXT EDITION OF 

HALLING VIEW PLEASE SUBMIT 

YOUR ARTICLE/ADVERT BY 

 

19TH AUGUST 2015 
 

Please send articles & adverts with payments to:  

Bill & Trudi 

 

hallingclerk@btconnect.com 

01634 243337 

Parish Office 

Halling Community Centre 

 
All adverts must be paid in advance or they 

will not be included. 

 

Business advertising: (A4 format) 

Prices for x4 issues JUNE/SEPT/DEC/MAR 

 

 
Half Page £ 150 / Quarter £80 / Small Ad £50 

(Charity Ads & Village Articles are free) 

 

 

Payments for single issue Ads welcome 

£45 / £25 / £15 

DDuu44AAccccoouunnttss  

 
NNeeeedd  hheellpp  wwiitthh  yyoouurr  oonn--lliinnee  SSeellff--aasssseessssmmeenntt??  

 

Due a C.I.S refund from HMR&C? 

 

Object to paying hefty Accountants fees? 

 

Let me help you! 

 

Book-keeping & Accountancy services provided 

 

Over 20 years of book-keeping experience! 

 

Call Carol now! 

 on 

01634 244807 or 0776 535 1064 

Email:    Du4accounts@btinternet.com 
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Total Property 

   Maintenance providers to Halling and Cuxton Parish Councils 

 

Specialists in Property Maintenance, & Facilities Management 

 

 Property Maintenance Home Improvements 

 Emergency Repairs Decorating 

 Landscaping Electrical 

 Fencing Plumbing 

 Security & CCTV Carpentry 

 Brickwork Structural Work 

As our name implies, Total Property have a team of experienced tradesmen covering many 

different trades and can complete all property maintenance projects to the highest of standards. 

For free advice or a free quotation please contact us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 12
th

 Dec 

Mon 8th December Fri 12th December 

Friday 19
th

 Dec 
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THE JUBILEE HALL 
Browndens Road, Upper Halling 

 
The hall is used by members of the village for many different classes and clubs.  
 

• Tuesday Pilates 7.30pm  

• Thursday friends and fitness 9.30am–10.30am 
Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

• Fridays Halara 2pm-4pm 

• Saturdays Karate 10am 
 
The Woman’s institute and historical society also use the hall on a regular basis as well as the church 
holding services the first Sunday of every month. 
 
For more information on all these clubs and classes just go to our website 

www.hallingjubileehall.btck.co.uk  
 
The hall also available to hire for parties and functions. 
 
To hire the hall please contact Claire Stotesbury on 

 01634 244289 or email Claire-mad@hotmail.co.uk  
 

 

 

HALLING COMMUNITY CENTRE 
93 High Street, Halling ME2 1BS 

01634 243696 
www.hallingcentre.btck.co.uk 

 

The centre is now being run by four new Trustees and a Secretary: 

 

LES HITCHCOCK – Chairman 

MARK TICKNER – Treasurer 

LEN SHARP – Facilities Manager 

JIM SUTHERLAND – Bookings  

 

 

 

                   RAINBOWS, BROWNIES AND GUIDES NEED YOU! 

 

Rainbow, Brownie and Guide groups in Cuxton and Halling are in desperate need of new 

leaders to run and help run units.  There are many ways female volunteers are able to help, 

either as a leader in charge of a unit, or an assistant leader, helper, or occasional helper.  

You might also be able to offer help with finances or administration.     

 

We are looking for help with Rainbows (girls aged 5-7 years), Brownies (aged 7-10 years) and Guides (aged 10 

to 14 years).   Volunteers must be aged from 18 plus, have some spare time, like children, and have a good 

sense of fun!  All adults in Girlguiding are required to have a Disclosure and Barring Service check completed.  

 

If you would like to find out more, please have a look at the Girlguiding website at www.girlguiding.org.uk – 

see Get Involved.  Or have a chat with Trudy via email at trudybarnowl@orangehome.co.uk.  Thank you. 

 



Halling View  Issue 106 June 15 

15 

 
 

 

 

DAVID TAYLOR 
 

Plumbing / Heating  Engineer 
 

 

 

 

 GAS SAFE APPROVED 

 

 Boilers Serviced, Central Heating 

 Bathrooms etc. 

 
 

 FREE ESTIMATES 07971 528465 

  01634 725738 
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HALLING WOMENS INSTITUTE PRESENTS 

A DIARY FOR 2015 

 

JUBILEE HALL UPPER HALLING 
 

Tuesday 19
th

 August 2015 – 7.15pm 

Gales, Greenhouses and Global Warming 

By Mr Ian Currie 

 

Tuesday 15
th

 September 2015 – 7.15pm 

British Calendar Customs 

By Mrs Sandy Sharpe 

 

Tuesday 20
th

 October 2015 – 7.15pm 

In the Footsteps of Peru 

By Mrs S Shaw 

 

Tuesday 17
th

 November 2015 – 7.15pm 

The Lazy Gardener 

By Mrs Hilary Newman 

 

 

All visitors welcome £2.50 

Refreshments and Raffle available 
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PUBLIC FOOTPATHS OF HALLING 
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Have your say: 

 

We appreciate not everyone can attend PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS where 

matters can be raised by residents under parishioners’ question time. 

 

The Parish Office is open on Mon/Wed and Friday mornings for you to call in with 

any issues you need the Clerk to pass on to the Councillors. 

 

Alternatively, you can email us on hallingclerk@btconnect.com, or write your 

questions below and return to us at the office in the Community Centre. 

 

Please remember there are 7 notice boards around the village which are updated 

regularly with village information and also you can read what’s going on, on our 

website WWW.HALLING-PC.CO.UK. 

 

Please remember your councillors live in Halling and act for you voluntarily in the 

interest of the village as a whole. 

 

� 

To Bill Swan 

Clerk to Halling Parish Council 
The Community Centre, 93 High Street, Lower Halling, Rochester ME2 1BS 
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